
HIGHLEY PARISH COUNCIL
An Ordinary meeting of Highley Parish Council was held on Tuesday 5thJanuary 2016 at 7pm at the Severn Centre, Highley.
Present: Cllr.M.Brooks – Chair, Cllrs. R.Honeybourne, A.Honeybourne, J.Marshall, N.Barker, R.Broome, J.Law. D.Tremellen, M.Phipson
Shropshire Councillor: D.Tremellen  
Clerk: Mrs.E.Preston
00 Parishioners Time – No Parishioners present. 
Declaration of Pecuniary interests: Declaration of any disclosable pecuniary interest in a matter to be discussed at the meeting. Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interest maintained by the monitoring officer.
01. Apologies - received Cllr.Bache, Cllr.Askey, Cllr.Maiden, Cllr.Bayley, T.Holford - Personal –Cllr.Thakrar work commitments RESOLVED to accept apologies.
02. To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 1st December 2015 
RESOLVED that the minutes be signed as a true and correct record.   Chair signed the minutes. Abstained Cllr. R.Honeybourne, Cllr. A.Honeybourne 
03. Matters arising from minutes: 
3.1. Road Safety Scheme – Ashleigh Gardens Crossing –Awaiting Reply from Alice Dilly. 
3.2 Castle Inn –Shropshire Council has issued a Dangerous Structure Section 77 notice.
3.3. Highley Pool Refurbishment – Cllr.Brooks informed the Council that the application to the Inspired Sports had now gone in. Should know whether successful in April 2016
3.4. Road from High Street to Coombes Farm –Andy Oliver stated that this is planned for this financial year, although no date has yet been put on this, but it could be tied into the work that needs to be done, and a road closure put in place, near to the section of the New Road that was replaced last year. 
3.5. Church Street – Awaiting a reply from Alice Dilly regarding the request for a risk assessment to be carried out in this area. 
3.6. Cedars Development – New name for this development is to be Staley’s Grove. 

3.7. Concern about Nurses Appointment at Highley Medical Centre – No Reply received. 

04. Correspondence
4.1. SALC - Road Safety Event - 3rd March at Shirehall – Cllr. Marshall to attend.
4.2. Rural Services Network – Newsletter
4.3. SALC – Newsletter

4.4.Vicky Turner- Agenda for Local Joint Committee Meeting to be held on 12th January a 7pm at the Severn Centre

4.5. Shropshire Council – Big Conversation Workshop 18th January at Shirehall 

4.6. Western Power Distribution – Annual Stakeholders meetings in January

4.7. Shropshire Council – Inspiration Event at Shrewsbury Town FC to discuss the transfer of assets and services into community management 26th January at 3.00pm. Cllr.Tremellen to attend
4.8 Shropshire Council Precept – James Walton advised the Parish Council that in order to show a 0% increase in the Band D Council Tax Charge on the 2016/17 Council Tax Demand Notices the Councils precept requirement for 2016/17 would need to be £77,466 Resolved that the Parish Council Precept be £77,466.00 
4.9 Help for Heroes wrote thanking the Parish Council for the funds raised during the Highley Remembers its Military Heroes Celebrations  

5.00. NHS 111and GP Out of Hours Service – information on the proposals. 

05. Planning.
15/05128/REM – Approval of Reserved Matters (access, appearance landscaping, layout and scale) pursuant to permission 12/02334/OUT for residential developments to include discharge of conditions 
1, 2, 4 and 6 – NO OBJECTIONS
15/05473/TCA – To fell 1 Silver Birch and 1 Rowen, Crown reduce 3 silver Birch and 1 Apple to 15/18ft. crown reduce Leilani to 12/15ft within Highley Conservation Area – The White Cottage, High Street, and Highley. Bridgnorth Shropshire – NO OBJECTIONS
15/05338/FUL – Erection of a three bedroom detached dwelling – Proposed Dwelling NW of Whispering Trees, New England Lane – Highley – NO OBJECTIONS – Abstained Cllr.Broome
06 Severn Centre Friends and User Group –Cllr.Broome reported that there were now only two officers on the Friends and user Group.  No events or meetings arranged at the moment. 
07 – St. Marys Churchyard – Maintenance Contract - . RESOLVED to accept the contract from the Severn Centre Trust for the Maintenance of St. Marys Churchyard.  Councillors R.Honeybourne and Cllr. A.Honeybourne left the room and took no part in the discussion 
08. Scout/Brownie Hut – Grant Request – Accounts received from the Brownies Group. Following Discussion is was RESOLVED that a meeting be set up with Cllr.Brooks and Cllr.Broome to assist them in drawing up the necessary paperwork for the Parish Council. 
09. Bus shelter Replacements – from last meeting –Cllr.Brooks said that he was still in the process of collecting information Agenda for next meeting. 
10. Highley Parish Council Website – Report from Meeting. 
Chair Martin Brooks and Clerk Ella Preston meet with Peter White from Web Orchard regarding designing a Web Site for Highley Parish Council.  Following this meeting quotation received of £500 set up fee and then £190.00 per year. The initial cost includes building the site, adding content and training RESOLVED to agree to this.  
11. Shropshire Councillors Report – D.Tremellen. 
“Surely no need to reiterate my views on the administration and the way that the Cabinet system, now able to operate without democratic sanction, has literally – never mind ‘effectively’ – dismantled the democratic processes that used to characterise local government. 

Even with the “new” administration’s promise of greater openness and transparency I’m keeping my powder dry, I can’t see how you can have a greater anything if it didn’t exist in the first place. Change needs to be a bit more fundamental to be meaningful. 

An example is Maidstone Borough Council who announced that they were dismantling their Cabinet system and returning to a system of committees.  

The Cabinet system disenfranchise council backbenchers.  In Shropshire, the Cabinet of ten is directly appointed by the Council Leader and since voting themselves the power to make decisions without the sanction of full council decisions directly affecting the 306,000 population of Shropshire are made by just ten of the Authority’s 74 Councillors. Maidstone Councils decisions will now be taken by four service committees.  The leader of the Council will still be elected at full council and become the chairman of the lead policy and resources committee but, significantly, other chairmen and vice chairmen are appointed by the committees with a constitution that decrees that the chair and vice-chair of each committee have to be from different political groups. Whilst the committee system can be an inefficient one, its shortcomings have more to do with bad management than any fault in the system itself.  Properly managed, the committee system can retain the benefit of timely decision making but for me, crucially, the merit of the system has to do with succession The Cabinet system retains not just power but knowledge and experience in the hands of a politically-chosen few, whereas the committee system builds experience and expertise across the council, a factor that is central to maintaining smooth succession whenever there is a shift in the political balance of power. I’m not holding my breath that we will see anything like that under our new Leader Malcolm Pate because the ruling group at Shirehall are not concerned about being inclusive or transparent, any more than it was under the last Leader, who bailed out before his plane hit the deck in flames , but you never know, we might get lucky. 

On a personal note, I am no longer using the facility of the monthly councillor surgery at the Severn Centre.  In the 30 months I have been running it I have had six people take the opportunity to come along with their problems, yet on a weekly basis I call on at least three local people in their home and respond directly, either by phone, email, or Facebook, personal message, to at least one inquiry a day.  As of now I will no longer be sitting on my own in the Severn Centre reading a book once a month. “
Councillor Tremellen said that he had been informed that it had now been decided to retain Shirehall and move staff back into the building as this was now the cheaper option.   

12. Finance 
	K.R.Russon
	Maintenance work
	170.00

	M.E.Preston
	Salary
	806.73

	Post Office Counters 
	Tax & National Insurance 
	38.94

	
	
	


Meeting closed 7.55pm.  
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